مولانا آزاد نيشنل اردويو نيورسلي

Polytechnic- Diploma in C/EC/CM/IT

I Year Examination (C-09) - May 2017

Paper - C/EC/CM/IT- 201 - English-II

Total Time: 3hrs

Total Marks: 70

PART – A

10X1 = 10

Answer all questions. All questions carry equal marks.

1. Fill in the blanks with appropriate expressions of leave taking by choosing expressions from the box.

- a. It's nice to see you again but..... I have to go now. later.
- b. Please don't mention it. It was.....
- c. We had a very time.

2. Choose a word from the pair and complete the sentence.

- a. My mother told me that it was not polite to strangers. (stare / stair)
- b. This street dog has many..... (fleas / flees)
- c. Her father suddenly in an accident (died / dyed)
- d. The doctor advised the patient, 'this kind of wound...... quickly.' (heels / heals)

3. Write your own word for each root given below.

Root	Your word
audio-	
demo-	
graph	
Geo	

4. Expand the sentences using passive verb forms for the following.

- a. MLA's kin arrested
- b. 40 teachers selected for state award.
- 5. Write 2 sentences in given pattern.
 - a. S + V + O
- 6. Fill in the blanks with suitable prepositions.
 - a. He is lookingus.
 - b. I went to college foot.

7. Fill in the blanks with the suitable verb given in the brackets.

- a. A group of students..... (meet / meets) the principal now.
- b. The furniture..... (is / are) repaired.

8. Write two sentences using the words given below.

- a. cloudy
- b. hot

9. Correct the following sentences.

- a. Kamala sat besides her mother.
- b. Shahebaz has been driving a car since four hours.

10. Find the error and write correct answer in the blank space provided.

- a. <u>One of my friends</u> (1) <u>have got</u> (2) <u>second prize</u> (3) <u>in quiz competition.</u>(4)[
- b. <u>Either Ravali</u> (1) or I (2) sings (3) songs now (4) [

PART – B

5X6 = 30

1

Answer **any 5** questions. Answer each question in approximately 200 words. Each question carries SIX marks.

11. Write sentences of about 200 words for the given situations.

- a. You are in Hyderabad. You have to attend an interview at Hi-tech city. Ask a stranger where it is and how to get there.
- b. You have to visit a friend who is in hospital. Ask how to reach the hospital.

12. Write instructions of about 200 words for the following.

- a. Instruct your partner on how to use a coin-operated public telephone.
- b. Instruct your partner on the rules to be followed while crossing a road.

13. Change the following into indirect speech.

- a. He says, "They are repairing the bridge."
- b. The teacher said, "The earth moves round the sun."
- c. I said to Rani, "I have posted the letter just now."
- d. Rajesh said, "I scored a century yesterday."
- e. She said to him, "I don't believe you."
- f. Venu said, "I can type the letters."

14. Change the statements into questions.

- a. There is someone in the next room.
- b. There is nothing to eat.
- c. There are no rooms vacant.
- d. There is a hospital in your village.
- e. There is no money in the bank.
- f. There is a man near the gate.
- 15. Compare your polytechnic with your school in your place in terms of area, classrooms, playground, laboratories, library and number of students. Write at least six sentences using "there is / was" and "there are / were".

16. Write an essay of about 200 words on 'commercial advertisements on TV.

17. Complete the following sentences using linking words.

- a. We were late because.....
- b. He came back home due to.....
- c. so I worked hard to pass CEEP.
- d. We went to the shop but.....
- e. Do you want to go out or....?
- f. I bought it because.....

18. Combine the following sentences using linking words.

- a. The shirt is torn. I bought it in the exhibition.
- b. I brought mangoes. You are eating them.
- c. I liked the song. Latha sang it.
- d. I have lost my purse. I bought it in the exhibition.
- e. I met the person. He was very rich.
- f. This is the place. I was born.

PART – C

3X10 = 30

Answer **any 3** questions. Answer each question in approximately 500 words. Each question carries TEN marks.

19. Change the following sentences into passive voice/verb forms.

- a. Our grandmother told us many stories.
- b. I have sent my brother a message.
- c. They are giving me some tips.
- d. Seema gives him a box.
- e. Pavan has not sent me a text message.
- f. The teacher told us a joke.

20. Read the passage given below and spot the errors and correct them.

Dreams: these interesting topic have been a people's minds for a long time. Everybody have the ability to dream in one way or another. Some peoples even says that dreaming is a sign that we are sleeping the perfect sleep. Throughout time, it have always been a top priorities to figure out the nature of dreams. Although time, it have always been a top priorities to figure out the nature of dreams. Although our knowledge of dreams are still in a primitive stage, we has already managed to divide them into category. The majority of people will agree that nightmares, daydreams and visions are the most common types of dream.

21. Find the error and write correct answers for the following sentences.

- a. The more money you pay the best item you get.
- b. I am sorry that i have arrived lately
- c. Bharati is not speaking to nobody in the class.
- d. She is sick and she can run fast.
- e. Work hard, then you will not pass.
- f. Unless you don't pay the fee, you cannot write the exam.
- g. She is working here for four hours.

- h. He not only comes there for coaching but also for swimming.
- i. I will get up early every day usually.
- j. Bhaskar wants to quickly paint the picture.

22. Write the correct sentences for the following.

- a. Robert bought fruits yesterday, doesn't he?
- b. Prakash sings songs well, isn't he?
- c. Neither of the two sisters have eaten fruits just now.
- d. I requested the librarian to refund back my deposit.
- e. I persuaded him to agree to buy a car.
- f. In case if you go early, you will get tickets.
- g. He can be able to do this work.
- h. It is wind here. I don't like it.
- i. The Arabian Nights have entertained many people in India.
- j. What is your PIN number?

23. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

People are seldom aware that their comfortable living depends upon the work of several thousands of persons. The first thing, for instance, almost everyone looks forward to in the morning is a hot cup of tea. This cup of tea embodies the work of thousands of people. This can be easily shown. Consider the number of things we require to prepare a cup of tea, such as clean drinking water, tea, sugar, milk, gas burner, pot, crockery, strainer, spoon and so on.

Consider first the supply of clean drinking water. In large cities this is rendered possible because of the construction of huge reservoirs of great cost and the regular maintenance of the water supply system by hundreds of workers. Tea is grown in distant plantations and made available to the consumers through a vast network employing hundreds of workers. Consider further the machinery required for sugar mill. The production of this machinery involves a long chain of processes and operation – mining of coal and iron ores, manufacture of steel and machine tools, in which thousands of workers are employed. The same argument holds good with regard to the supply of milk. The production of other items such as gas, burner, crockery, spoons, etc. requires the service of hundreds of workers.

And recall how agitated we are if the milk van is late in the morning – may be because its tyre has burst on the way. This may be due to its poor maintenance or bad condition of the roads. A good cup of tea indeed thus represents the work of several thousands of persons.

- a. What do many people crave for early in the morning?
- b. What are the things and ingredients we need to make a cup of tea?
- c. Why does the writer talk about mining of coal and iron ores, manufacture of steel and machine tools?
- d. What is the cause for delay in getting milk in the morning?
- e. 'A cup of tea represents the work of several thousands of persons.' Substantiate with your own answer.